Oxfordshire County Council
LOCAL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY CONSULTATION

APPLICATION DETAILS





ASSESSMENT – HIGHWAY/TRANSPORTATION   

RESPONSE TO DISTRICT PLANNING AUTHORITY

 


Cherwell District Council 			Application No: 09/01357/F





Location


Bicester Golf and Country Club 


Akeman Street 


Chesterton





Referred to LHA at Speedwell House.	Date referred to


	Highway Liaison Officer     13/10/09





Brief description


Removal of condition 7 of 03/01050/F: ‘The overnight accommodation shall be occupied only by members of Bicester Golf and Country Club, their guests and members of visiting golf societies.’





The application relates to condition 7 of planning permission 03/01050/F, which was subject of a further application 05/01524 and appeal ref APP/C3105/A/05/1190294. 





From a transport perspective, the intention of the condition is to negate the trips that would be generated by a hotel by linking them to the golf course, ie the hotel would not have any significant trip generation as occupants would have made their trips to play golf and whilst at the hotel would be able to enjoy amenities on-site without the need for further travel.





The LHA considers the location of the site unsuitable for an ‘independent’ hotel use as it would be unsustainable and not accord with PPG13 and related local policy; furthermore, increased traffic generation, as a result of ‘independent’ hotel use, would have a detrimental impact upon highway safety and convenience. 





In reaching the conclusion above the LHA has considered the location of the site in terms of accessibility by means other than private car, and the impact of increased trips upon the local highway network, which is of a rural nature with narrowings and bends.





As previously recommended by the LHA and upheld by the Planning Inspectorate the application is recommended for refusal in the interests of sustainability, highway safety and convenience.








Oxfordshire County Council, as Local Highway Authority, recommends the application for removal of condition is refused in the interests of sustainability, highway safety and convenience.











Signed:		


Geoffrey Arnold						Date returned to


Senior Engineer for the County Council			District Planning Authority:  28/10/9









